[image: image1.jpg]




President - Scott Lane               Vice President – Walter “Dub” Warren
Secretary – Clarence Johnson     Treasurer – Carl Williams, M.D. 
[P.O. Box 200721, San Antonio, TX 78220-0721]

An independent nondenominational, nonprofit and volunteer, educational and evangelical outreach.

We confess the Bible to be The Word of God, Jesus Christ as The Lord,

 and young-earth scientific creationism.

At our last meeting we viewed the video “The Privileged Planet.” This video takes a very methodical and thorough approach to presenting the case that the special attributes which the Earth has which make it habitable, along with the its special placement in the solar system and the cosmos make it mathematically impossible for all of these things to come together by mere chance. It then further made a case for a connection between the attributes necessary for a planet to support life, are also the attributes necessary for that life to both be able to observe the created universe for its beauty and make scientific observations of it. This “coincidence” is only “icing on the cake” for the factual case already made for intelligent design.

The list of special circumstances or attributes which make the Earth habitable which are explored include: being a terrestrial planet; an oxygen – nitrogen atmosphere; its place in the habitable zone of the solar system; its having an abundant supply of water; its place in a habitable zone of the Milky Way Galaxy; its having a large moon with a nearly circular orbit; the Earth having a nearly circular orbit; its circling a the right type and size of star which emits the right type of light; its protective magnetic field: and Earth is just the right size.
Three things on current events in the past month have creation written all over them. One was the discovery of soft tissues from a supposedly 70 million year old T-Rex find. Another is evidence of men and women being made very different from each other as the bible suggests. The third is the amazing find of plants retaining a “back up’ copy of their original genetic code to correct for mutations.

Paleontologists uncovered the remains of a Tyrannosaurus rex in northeastern Montana’s Hell Creek formation. A thighbone was broken to get it into a helicopter for transport. Before chemical preservatives were applied to the broken bone, it was noticed that there were unusual tissue fragments lining the inner side of the bone where fossilization was incomplete. The scientists then meticulously removed minerals and fossilized deposits from the thighbone, exposing blood vessels, bone cells and possibly intact blood cells with nuclei intact. The scientists hope to gain many insights into T-rex physiology and cellular chemical make up from this find. It should first be noted that this is not just what we needed for Jurassic Park to come to reality. The scientists working with the find expect not to find any intact DNA. In point of fact the complex DNA molecule starts to degrade rather rapidly after death (within 30 days) without its complex set of surrounding chemical structures which maintain it. But, what is fascinating about this find is that no where is mentioned any hint or even passing question about whether or not this evidence calls into question the finds dating at 70 million years. My first thought at reading of this find was that this was marvelous evidence for the fact that dinosaurs did not live millions of years ago, but very recently! To me the suggestions that soft tissue could survive in an unfrozen and non fossilized state for so long is preposterous. Why then did not these paleontologists at least pause one moment and critically rethink their assumption of 70 million years. The answer is one that Dr. John Morris pounds home in ICR’s video “Two World Views.” Contrary to popular opinion scientists are not the dispassionate evaluators of evidence which allow only the evidence and nothing else lead them to their conclusions. Instead their presuppositions lead them in how they view each find. The same can be said of creationists, but at least we admit that we have primary assumptions which shape how we view each find. Evolutionists will sternly decry that they do not hold any bias when examining evidence such as this and this both blinds them to the existence of their presuppositions (which they would redefine as established scientific fact) and eliminates all other considerations for the meaning of find evidence except for the how it fits within their world view.
On another front, it has long been thought that the differences between male and female where only the dominance of the Y chromosome and that the recessive X chromosomes difference is reflected only one place in the genome. A study published recently in “Nature” found that there are as many as 300 places in the X chromosome which may be different not only between men and women but differ between women. Further the study found that the assumption that in the creation of a women when two X chromosomes are donated by her parents that one of them is essentially “turned off” and that all the genetic material for that women comes from only one of the X chromosomes donated by one parent is false. In fact, there is evidence of genetic contributions by both X chromosomes. This lends credence to the fact that not only are men and women significantly genetically different, but that any generalities about how women are different from men are dangerous since women genetically vary so much within themselves. This led Duke University Genetics expert Dr. Huntington Willard (who co-wrote the study) to say, “in essence there is not one human genome, but two - male and female.” Is this not what God said in Genesis when it states that he made them male and female, with special roles for each? The myth that we are only the same species with different sexual organs should be dispelled. Our culture writes off all other differences between the sexes as being culturally learned traits which are not part of a women’s or man’s genetic make up. But, the designer, and now science disagree with this politically correct view. Our culture wishes to hold onto this view to substantiate the equality of men and women and to dispel biases about putting women in places of authority. The truth is that we need to recognize each other as equal before God and each other, but not as duplicates. There are differences between men and women preprogrammed into each one of us. Anyone who interacts with both genders (anyone who lives on this planet) has seen them. We do not need to use these differences as biases to restrict women from public life, but we do need to recognize that each one of us is built differently and that those differences are far more than just cultural teaching. We each have abilities preprogrammed into us by the creator. It is our job to find them and use them for him!
Finally, there is the fascinating news that some plants retain a “back up’ copy of there original or base DNA code and over generations will “correct” for mutations by substituting back the original DNA. This is said to be “startling” news unexpected by modern genetics. This discovery is a huge problem for evolution, but one that fits very nicely into the creationist world view. Mutation is the mechanism which evolutionists depend on speciation to occur. If this ability of plants constantly corrects for mutations within a few generations of its inception, then there will never be any speciation! The kind will remain fixed for all time! This is exactly what the bible said is true when God made each plant and animal according to its own “kind.” However, it leaves no mechanism for plants to mutate and change over time. It does give marvelous evidence of one way God preserves his original creation in the state He originally created and intended for it to be!
We will have a discussion of all three of these current topics as well as an examination of the believability of Genesis Chapter 2 during our regular SABBSA meeting this Tuesday evening April 12 at 7pm at Jim’s Restaurant at the corner of San Pedro and Ramsey. We will also outline plans for bringing John Pendleton back to San Antonio in June as well as progress on our SABBSA Partners program. Please join us!
